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Notice to All Chief Administrative Officers 
 

New Member of the Municipal Relations  
Leadership Team 

 
The Department of Municipal Relations is pleased to announce that Don Hallett has 
joined Municipal Relations as the new Assistant Deputy Minister of the Municipal 
Assessment and Advisory Services Division.  
 
Don joins our department after making significant contributions over more than two 
decades to senior leadership in major program areas of what are now the provincial 
departments of Natural Resources and Northern Development and Environment, 
Climate and Parks. He effectively listens to, leads and mentors diverse teams to always 
improve together. He also fosters and strengthens relationships across provincial 
government departments and with municipal, federal and Indigenous counterparts and 
other stakeholders.  
 
The division he will be leading supports sustainable and accountable municipalities by 
delivering accurate property assessments as well as sound advice through trusted 
relationships with municipalities on good governance and financial practices. This 
includes the work of assessment services, IT system services, and municipal 
governance and advisory services to municipalities primarily delivered through our 
municipal services officers. 
 
We look forward to Don’s continued contributions to team building and public service in 
collaboration with you as expert administrators and leaders.  
 
Don’s contact information has been updated on the directory. 
 
Should you require additional information regarding staff contacts in Municipal Relations 
please email us at mrmaas@gov.mb.ca, or by phone at 204-945-2572.  
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